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Revised arrangements for the Heritage of the Methodist Church

In October 2007, the Council agreed a recommendation from the Strategy and Resources Committee that:

1. work be undertaken to put before the Conference of 2008 proposals for a revised and properly structured and funded approach to the oversight of the Church’s heritage, within the context of mission and the overriding priorities of the Methodist Church, and

2. a group be established with expertise in this area who could work swiftly in this area to come forward with more detailed proposals. The membership of the group to be agreed by the Chair of the Methodist Council.

This report provides information about progress since this decision was made and seeks approval for the next steps.

Following the meeting of the Methodist Council, two members of the Council volunteered their services in addition to the ongoing involvement of the Chair of the Strategy and Resources Committee. To build on the work already undertaken with the various trustee bodies, the Chair of the SRC took the decision that rather than call a small group together at this stage, a more productive approach would be to arrange a day’s seminar which would include a larger number of people from those with an interest in this development. As a result a seminar was held on 14 January in Manchester jointly facilitated and led by Dr. Peter Forsaith, the Rev’d Dr. Martin Wellings and Ken Wales. 

Invitations were offered to the trustees of the major sites, representatives from the heritage committees of the Church, those with heritage experience and expertise who could advise the Church and connexional officials. Over 20 people attended what all regarded as a very successful day exploring the issues and seeking to agree some principles which could be the basis of future development. Since the meeting a number of those involved have submitted more detailed proposals and ideas all of which are very encouraging in tone and of the efforts which the Methodist Council is now making to refresh this area of work.

A number of principles emerged from the seminar which will be in important in shaping the way forward:

1. there is an urgency to this work: several of the sites are facing major decisions and the need for guidance and a co-ordinated approach is critical at this time;

2. there is a need for financial assistance: none of the sites are really paying their way and if Methodism wishes to see them flourish there is the need for some structured financial support rather than the piecemeal arrangements which apply at present;

3. however, it is important that the connexional element which would then arise does not subsume the huge voluntary effort which enables the sites to operate on a day-to-day basis;

4. the potential for mission, in the context both of fresh expressions and the ‘signs of the times’, as well as for education and training, is huge and largely as yet untapped;

5. similarly, the potential for the sites to operate more co-operatively in terms of the items they have available and the means by which they are presented, particularly in the context of new technology, is substantial;

6. there is a need not to forget the contribution which the ‘smaller’ sites can make and the possibility is worth exploring of linking larger more significant sites in some ways with more local ones;

7. the role of the Connexion should be facilitating, encouraging and advising rather than control.

No doubt as work continues other principles will emerge but it is suggested that the Council will find this an encouraging start which provides a sound base for further work. If so, the Council is requested to agree to the following proposals;

1. That the General Secretary/Secretary of Conference be requested to identify a senior post-holder within the Church who could now work on this issue and prepare a report for the Conference of 2008 as previously envisaged;

2. That this person be supported and guided by a reference group composed of the Chair of the SRC, Barry Wilford and Rev’d David Leese (both members of Council), Dr. Peter Forsaith and the Rev’d Dr. Martin Wellings;

3. That, in view of the timetable involved in preparing such a report, authority be given to the SRC to agree the final report to Conference, in consultation with the Chair of the Methodist Council;

4. That the principles listed above be included in the report to the Conference, along with an understanding by the Methodist Council that central funds will be required if progress is to be made. A sum of £250,000 per annum remains in the thinking of those involved but it is clearly understood that whatever sum is included in the report to Conference will need to be fully justified and subject to the usual rigours of the budgeting processes of the Church.
